
Kendal Victoria Bowling Club 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Wednesday 16th June 2021 from 7.30pm 

 

1. In attendance/Apologies 

Present: Steve Cornell (Chairperson) Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Alan Medcalf, Dan Hartley, 

Martin Blamire, Phil King. 

 

2. Apologies of absence 

Apologies were received from Jackie & John Foster & Paul Crossland 

 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 12th May 2021 

These were proposed and accepted as true record by Dan Hartley and seconded by Phil 

King – all agreed. 

 

4. Matters Arising 

a) Kitchen Hob – Still to do 

b) Awnings – Have been purchased, invoices to be given to Jackie for awnings and football 

cards and a team to be put together to arrange the awnings to be put up 

c) Chairs – Have been purchased, Steve to sort out a bracket for them. 

d) Files have been downloaded onto a USB stick passed over to Sue and these will be 

kept safe 

 

5. Coronavirus and its effect of the club 

No changed and committee decided to remove this from the agenda for next meeting. 

 

6. Treasurers Report 

A report was given to Steve that £23,024.31 in the bank as of 31.5, Petty Cash £85.76. 

£3,000 in the bar account 

 

£100 has been received from the Cumberland Building Society 

 

Sue to ask Jackie to go to the bank to see if other sponsorships have been received. 

 

7. Secretary’s Report 

Open comp certificate has been paid for. 

 

Paul Teasdale’s membership card has been registered and received. 

Sue to send a follow up email to Elaine at Stramongate school to check if building work still 

going ahead. 

Committee discussed next open comp and decided that food will not be done. Paul had 

asked Sue to price Cracking Spread and she advised that the lowest price is £4.95 per 

head so not feasible. 



Prize Money for the next competition to be £100 to winner, sue will see how many entries 

and work out from there. 

 

8. New Membership Applications 

Denise Park provisionally accepted and Sue to contact to inform her of this 

 

9. Any other business 

AM discussed bar prices, these need to increase, decided to do one price increase now 

and do another increased at a later stage in the year. 

 

Dan H is still waiting for a reply from Mike Wilson’s family about the memorial fund money, 

Sue to ask Alan Gilpin if he knows what happened to the money. 

 

Martin Blamire advised he has had his new CRB check and Sue to send the information to 

Denise Noble, the ref no for his certificate is 001736671995 

 

10. Date and Time of next Meeting  

Wednesday 21st July 2021 at 7.30pm 

 

Meeting closed at 8.22pm 

 

 

 

 


